Faculty Council Minutes
September 23, 2004

Members Present: Larry Booth, James Braun, Stephen Burnett, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Debra J. Cody, Tom Eddins, Bob Fox,  Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, Sue E. Odom, Sherry Richardson, Joe Tractenberg,
Non-members Present: Cathie Aust, Nathan Borchelt, Peter Fitzpatrick, Anthony Giovannitti, Gerald Heavens, Sharon Hoffman, Annita Hunt, James Mackin, Aprillya Lanz, Bill Miller, Ernest Miller, Judy Plawecki, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, Sabrina Williams
Meeting called to order at noon
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from September 9, 2004 were approved.

Reports
CAPC-Fox
· Kim Robinson was elected co-chair.
· Two BAS Proposals-Post and Instructional Technology were discussed. The first reading for both is complete and will go to get on the BOR agenda as soon as possible after CAPC and Faculty Council approves.
Provost-Hoffman
· The President has appointed an Enrollment Management Committee to work with a consultant on ways to increase retention rates. 
· A task force for Institutional Review Board committee will be created.

· A department chair task force will be created to come up with evaluation tools for the faculty.
President-Harden
· The President sent apologies that he could not attend the meeting.
SGA-Heavens
· The SGA implemented the no smoking policy. Students must remain 30 feet from the building when smoking. Signs will soon be posted for the University Center regarding the smoking policy.
· SGA is sponsoring a voter registration drive.
· Heavens will be attending dinner with Mayor Shirley Franklin, who invited all metro Atlanta SGA presidents to dinner.

· Heavens asked for suggestion on where the Bent Tree (actual tree) should be relocated.

· Heavens discussed with the President on possibly getting ATM machines, other than Wachovia, on campus and setting up debit/credit card payments for cafeteria transactions. 

· Heavens invited all faculty to participate in the upcoming Homecoming activities on campus.

· Heavens will be attending a meeting with the Chancellor and asked if there were questions the group would like for him to discuss with the Chancellor.
· A task force will be created to discuss educating students and cafeteria staff on a holistic approach to health and wellness. 

Old Business
· None to discuss
New Business
· Mackin circulated a proposal for an Undergraduate Policies Council (UPC). The UPC will report to Faculty Council. It was discussed to consider as a sub-committee of Faculty Council. A motion was passed to create an ad-hoc committee and to incorporate the new information into the current By-laws draft.
· Hudachek-Buswell expressed concern about students not meeting the notebook computer requirement and suggested a plan to protect the policy. Hudachek-Buswell’s concern also extended to students’ perception that faculty do not fully support the laptop initiative.  There was general consensus that faculty should speak with one voice in supporting student laptop computer use.  The Provost spoke on behalf of the President in support of continued integration of computer use into all classes.

·  A motion was passed to ask the President and Provost to consider ways to assist financially needy students with help for textbooks and technology aid.
Announcements 

 Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20 p.m.
PAGE  

